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1. Appraisal
Condition 3 requires a parking strategy for allocating and managing parking at Garth Park, including details of which parking spaces are for café customers and staff and which parking spaces are proposed for use by staff and visitors of Bicester Town Council to be submitted to and approved by the Local Planning Authority.
A letter has been submitted alongside the application by the applicant and this outlines that the parking at the site is on a ‘first come, first served’ basis with any overspill using the Claremont Car Park. Signage will be erected to state that if there are no vacant spaces at Garth Park, customers should use the public car parks nearby (including Claremont Car Park). The signage will include directions to these other parking facilities. 
The condition requests that details of which parking spaces are for café customers and staff and which parking spaces are proposed for use by staff and visitors and this has not been provided. However the amount of parking available on site is limited and it is accepted that given the variety of uses and activities that take place at Garth Park it would be difficult, and perhaps counter-productive, to seek to enforce allocating parking bays to particular uses.
In addition it is noted by the applicant that it is anticipated that the main users of the café during the daytime will be those already using the facilities within the park.
Therefore it is considered that the submitted parking strategy is acceptable as a strategy for minimising the parking and highway safety impacts associated with the development, which in any event is in a town centre location and accessible by a variety of transport means.

2. Recommendation
The Local Planning Authority considers that the details submitted pursuant to Condition 3 of planning permission 15/01441/F are acceptable, and as such it is recommended that the said Condition is discharged.
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